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INDIANA SALVAGE 
OLDEST AMERICAN MARINE ENGINE RECOVERED 
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DUlIL iium u a ~  ai  vermilion, unio, in isw, me inaiana was 
outfitted with a single-cylinder 16 x 48-in. vertical engine, a massive 
ten-ton upright boiler, and a ten-ft. Ericsson propeller. Screw 
propulsion then was in its infancy, but was just about to 
revolutionize maritime commerce by simultaneously permitting 
increased speeds and greater cargo capacity. No commercially- 
built American marine engine in its original state, or any screw 
propulsion system of comparable antiquity, is known to survive. 
The Indiana's machinery, including all engine accessories, the 
rudder, and steering quadrant-the entire sytem totalling 20 tons- 
was salvaged from a depth of 125 ft. by U.S. Navy divers who made 
more than 300 descents from their base of operations, the derrick 
barge Coleman, which remained on station round the clock for a 
total of 12 days. 

This difficult and costly undertaking was a cooperative effort by 
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1 in scale as the 
recovery operation men. wnen tnese are completed, the entire 
system will be displayed at the Museum as one of the most 
remarkable technological artifacts brought to light in many years- 
a pristine, unadulterated, and uncompromised document of 
American steam engineering of the 1840s, a document without any 
counterpart. R. C. P. 
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FALL FIELD TRIP-PENNSYLVANIA'S ANTHRACITE REGION 
On 13 & 14 October. You should have received the announcement and registration form for this. If you haven't, contact Room 5020 
immediately for a copy. The list is limited. This will be a historic occasion. 
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